
 

 
T + 253 21 35 40 50   F + 253 21 35 69 94   E info@igad.int 

Avenue Georges Clemenceau, Djibouti P.O. Box 2653, Republic of Djibouti 
www.igad.int 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 

 
For immediate release 

 
 

IGAD SPECIAL ENVOY'S STATEMENT ON RECONCILIATION AND ELECTION 

IN GALMUDUG 

 

Sept. 3, 2019 (DJIBOUTI, Djibouti): The IGAD Special Envoy for Somalia, 
Red Sea and the Gulf of Aden, Ambassador Mohamed Ali Guyo commends 
all stakeholders in Galmudug for their commitment to the pursuit of 
reconciliation and democratic governance. The Special Envoy underscores 
the importance of “peaceful, orderly and inclusive reconciliation process to 
enable the people to amicably harmonise their views and perspectives prior to 
the Galmudug State election." 
 
The Special Envoy encourages all the stakeholders to sustain their 
steadfastness and continued commitment in the spirit of dialogue, consensus 
and compromise by upholding the interests of the people and the State of 
Galmudug; and stability of Somalia above all other considerations.  
 
The Special Envoy underscores the importance of a democratic, peaceful, 
free, fair, transparent and inclusive election. He noted that "peaceful and 
democratic election will create impetus for state building, security and 
development which will ultimately contribute to the attainment of the 
milestones in the Inclusive Politics and Somalia Transition Plan". 
 
The Special Envoy extends his gratitude to the international partners for their 
unwavering support.   
 
The Special Envoy further reiterates the commitment of IGAD to sustain the 
long-standing partnership with the people of Galmudug by accompanying 
them in their pursuit of peace, reconciliation and inclusive governance that will 
transform the state of Galmudug. 
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